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Online safety 

Please see the next page with some 

excellent advice about 7 Questions to 

help you start a conversation about 

online safety. We will be publishing a 

different information page each week.   

Staffing Update 

As many of you know, Mrs Hanley is 
expecting a baby and will be starting 
her maternity leave at the end of 
the Summer Term. It is a very 
exciting time and we are looking 
forward to meeting Baby Hanley in 
due course. Next year, Mrs Hall, our 
Early Years Lead, will be teaching 
the Nursery Class and we have 
appointed Miss Kathy Hooton to 
teach in Reception alongside Mrs 
Daylak. 

Summer term dates & year term dates 

Please find attached the summer term dates 

showing what’s on this term and the year 

term dates showing when the holidays and 

INSET days are for 2019-2020. 

 Garden opening 

Yesterday we officially opened 

our new Woodlands pre-school 

garden. There was much 

celebrating with tea and 

biscuits. A huge thank you goes 

to Daisy, our Outdoor Learning 

Co-ordinator who has been 

inspirational and has worked 

tirelessly with the staff and 

children to create another 

amazing outdoor space.  





FRIENDS OF ALVERTON SCHOOL 

ANNUAL DUCK RACE 

SATURDAY 11th MAY 

AT WHERRYTOWN BOATING LAKE 

To raise funds for the school we are holding another Duck Race again this year 

on Saturday 11th May starting at 11.00am. Please come and support us. Ducks 

are £1 each and can be ‘bought’ from the office. You will be allocated a 

number for each duck and there will be a board with all the numbers on at the 

duck race. Cash prizes for the winner and runners up. Refreshments available. 

 

 

 

Clubs 

All clubs have now started and run until Friday 28th June. Some clubs only run for half a 

term so please check your child’s club list carefully. 

Some clubs have been heavily oversubscribed so if your child has a place but doesn’t 

attend regularly, their place will be given to the next child on the waiting list. 

Jump Dance club on Thursdays will start next Thursday 9th May. 

Cancellations 

KS1 Football is cancelled on Thursday 9th May as Mr Watson is on camp. 

A-Z Sports club will be cancelled on Friday 10th May as Year 3 and 4 are on camp with Mrs 

Dennison. 

All Fun Fit will be cancelled for 2 weeks from Monday 13th May and will not restart until 

after half term. 

During SATs week (week beginning Monday 13th May) there will be NO Roller Skating Skills 

on Wednesday 15th May. 

During the Show week (week beginning Monday 20th May) there will be NO Go Active 

Street Dance on Wednesday 22nd May or Jump Dance on Thursday 23rd May. 

The last Drama Club will be on Tuesday 14th May. 

PLEASE BUY 

YOUR DUCKS  

NOW! 



TICKETS 

NOW ON 

SALE! 





CLASS ATTENDANCE THIS 

WEEK 

Our collective target is 96.5% 

Choughs 89.0% 10 

Robins 95.5% 5 

Puffins 88.3% 11 

Owls 91.0% 9 

Kingfishers 93.7% 8 

Trencrom 96.1% 4 

Lanyon 95.0% 7 

Kerris 95.5% 5 

Bodrifty 97.4% 2 

Bosigran 98.3% 1 

Kenidjack 96.3% 3 

Overall school 

attendance 
94.3% 

 

DIARY DATES   

May 

6th     Bank Holiday – School closed 

7th   Yr 5 camp meeting at 3.30pm in Bodrifty  
  classroom 

9th-10th  Yr 3 & 4 camp at Bude 

11th  FOAS Duck Race at Wherrytown Boating Pool – 
  details to follow 

13th-17th        SATs week for Y6 – some music lessons cancelled 
  this week. 

22nd                Swimming finishes for Year 2 

22nd & 23rd     School production of ‘The Little Mermaid’ – 
tickets now on sale 

Monday 27th – Friday 31st May – HALF TERM 

June 

3rd     All clubs continue as normal today after half 
term (except Drama) 

4th  New Reception Intake meeting for   
  parents at 6pm 

5th     Swimming starts for Year 6 

11th   KS2 Sports Day at 1.30pm  

Need a chat? 

Come and have a cup of tea with Mrs Daylak 

if you have any questions or concerns about 

anything which might be affecting your child 

in school. You can find her any Monday to 

Thursday after school until 4pm. If you would 

rather make an appointment, please ask the 

office. She might even find you a 

biscuit to go with your tea! 

Twitter 

Don’t forget to follow us on Twitter 

@alvertonschool to keep up-to-date 

with all the exciting things that 

are going on.  

Year 5 camp meeting 

There will be a meeting about the Year 5 

camp to Porthpean in June on Tuesday 7th 

May at 3.30pm in Bodrifty classroom. 

There will be lots of information given out 

and a chance to ask any questions. Please 

come along if you can. 

Payment for camp 

A reminder that full payment for Year 5 

camp (£150) must be made by Friday 24th 

May at the latest. Please pay using 

schoolmoney.co.uk or ask at the office for 

a PayPoint barcode which you can use at 

any Co-op store. 

Don’t forget….school will be closed 

on Bank Holiday Monday 

6th May. See you on 

Tuesday 7th. 


